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Dear Mr. Dovi: 

CHRISTOPHER R. RINN 
Acting Commissioner 

The New Jersey Department of Health (the Department) is vested with the 
responsibility of carrying out the provisions of N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq., Health Care 
Facilities Planning Act, which was enacted, in part, to ensure that all hospital and 
related health care services rendered in the State of New Jersey are of the highest 
quality. As defined at N.J.S.A. 26:2H-2b, health care services include any pre-hospital 
care rendered by basic life support (BLS) personnel. In addition, N.J.S.A. 26:2K-7 et 
seq., Emergency Medical Services Act authorizes the Department to certify Emergency 
Medical Technician (EMTs). In furtherance of the objectives set forth in the statutes, the 
Department has adopted regulations that govern the training, certification and 
professional conduct of EMTs and EMT candidates. (See: N.J.A.C. 8:40A-1.1 et seq.) 

On January 12, 2017, you informed the Department's Office of Emergency 
Medical Services (OEMS), on your application for certification as an Emergency Medical 
Technician (EMT), you had been charged, convicted, placed on probation, entered into 
a pre-trial intervention (PTI) program, or entered into a plea agreement in connection 
with a violation of law under the laws of any state, the federal government, or any other 
jurisdiction, other than a non-felony DUI/DWI, local ordinance violation, or minor traffic 
violation. The Department initiated an investigation into your credentialing background. 
As part of that investigation OEMS staff contacted you in reference to your credential 
history. Through the documentation you provided and information obtained by the 
Department it has been determined that you have multiple charges for simple assault 
and disorderly persons ranging from September 2015 up to your most recent arrest for 
simple assault in the jurisdiction of Medford. NJ on July 1, 2017. 








